
Hill Country Cloggers Board Meeting 

November 12, 2024  

 

 

The Hill Country Cloggers held their regular monthly meeting at the Tamarac Elementary School Library on 

Tuesday, November 12, 2024. President George Beaudoin called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. 

 

The attendees recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

George Beaudoin, Jackie Lawlor, Tom Poole, Barbara Butler, and Christopher Chien were the board members 

present at the meeting. Audrey Koester and Barbara Dzembo were absent. 

 

SECRETARY’S REPORT 

   

The board members reviewed the minutes from the September 17, 2024 meeting. Tom Poole motioned to approve 

the minutes, which were seconded by Christopher Chien.  The motion was carried.  

 

TREASURER REPORT 

 

The board members thoroughly reviewed the Treasurer's Report for September 2024. Barbara Butler motioned to 

accept the report, which Christopher Chien seconded. The motion was passed.  

 

The board members then reviewed the Treasurer's Report for October 2024. Christopher Chien moved to accept 

this report, and Barbara Butler seconded the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

Old Business 

  

All the Waivers and Release forms have been completed. 

 

New Business 

 

Cheryl Kaulfuss was busy this year and unable to make corsages for the Beginner Clogging Class. As a result, 

Tina and Joanne’s sister, Teri, volunteered to create the corsages, which turned out beautifully. Since Teri was 

unwilling to accept any payment for the corsages, the Board suggested that they give her a gift card to Market 32. 

Tom Poole proposed purchasing a $50 gift certificate to Market 32 for Teri, and Christopher Chien seconded the 

motion. The motion passed. 

 

All women's taps are currently out of stock. The price is $15 per set, plus shipping costs. George Beaudoin would 

like to order a dozen sets. A motion for George Beaudoin to purchase the taps was made by Christopher Chien 

and seconded by Tom Poole. The motion was approved. 

 

The trailer has been secured and covered with a tarp. The canvas and bungees are still in good condition. 

 

The insurance for our cloggers has increased to $7.00/member. 

 

Christopher Chien proposed a motion to allocate $10 per child for gifts for the children who attend the Christmas 

party. Barbara Butler seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved. 

 

 

A motion was made by Christopher Chien and seconded by Tom Poole to adjourn the meeting at 6:28 p.m. 


